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OUR REF: AIPS/25/72 
 
02 July 2025 
 
Dear Parents / Guardians (Our Valued Partners-in-Education) 
 
We want to welcome all students back to school this week. Here are some updates for the month of July 2025. 
 
1. Staff Matters 
 

We would like to extend a warm welcome to the following staff to our AIPS family: 
 

a) Ms Alicia Marie Kuik Seow Khee (Corporate Support Officer) 
b) Mr Jeremy Neo Koon Seng (Education Officer) 
c) Ms Fu Meixian (Education Officer) 
d) Ms Lui Wei Xian (Education Officer) 
e) Ms Thea Ee Zia (Education Officer) 

 
We would also like to thank the following staff for their services rendered to the school and wish them all the 
best in their future endeavours. 
 

a) Mr Jimson Chua Hock Wee (Digital Executive) 
b) Mdm Nur Farah binte Mohamed Nasir (Education Officer) 
c) Mdm Rohana binte Sulaiman (Corporate Support Officer) 
d) Mr Steven Lim Wee Kiat (Education Officer) 

 
2. P5 National Education (NE) Show (Saturday, 05 July) 
 

Since 1997, the National Day Parade (NDP) full dress rehearsal provides an opportunity to grow a sense of 
belonging and national pride in Primary 5 students, and to give them a preview of the NDP. The aim of the NE 
Show is to celebrate Singapore’s progress as a nation and deepen our youths’ appreciation of the Singaporean 
identity. This year, our Primary 5 students will be participating in the NE Show at The Padang on Saturday, 05 
July. 
 
3. Youth Day (Sunday, 06 July) 
 

Youth Day falls on Sunday, 06 July and Monday, 07 July is a scheduled school holiday. All students will report 
back to school on Tuesday, 08 July. 
 
4. Temperature-Taking Exercise (Wednesday, 09 July) 
 

The school will be conducting our temperature-taking exercise on Wednesday, 09 July. To prepare students for 
this exercise, there will be a familiarisation exercise on Friday, 04 July. Students should bring their personal 
thermometers with them to school daily. If your child/ward has lost his/her thermometer, please purchase a 
replacement thermometer for him/her. 
 
5. Racial Harmony Day (Monday, 21 July) 
 

Schools commemorate Racial Harmony Day (RHD) on 21 July each year to mark the anniversary of the 1964 
race riots. It is a day for students to reflect on and celebrate the nation’s success as a harmonious society, built 
on cultural diversity. The 2025 RHD Theme is ‘Our People, Our Tapestry’. Our various cultural threads – each 
representing the unique identities, traditions, beliefs, and practices of our diverse communities – are often 
intertwined with and complement one another. By always seeking to understand and being respectful of our ethnic 
and religious communities, we can ensure that our multicultural tapestry remains strong and unified, exemplifying 
the strength and beauty of our shared heritage and commitment to harmony. On this day, we encourage our 
students to come to school dressed in their traditional ethnic wear, to celebrate the unique cultural diversity we 
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have here in Singapore. Students who do not have traditional ethnic wear can continue to report to school in their 
school uniform or PE attire. During the celebrations, our students will also be engaged in recess fringe activities 
to let them appreciate the cultural background and identity of self and others. At the same time, students will learn 
to show sensitivity and openness in interactions with people from diverse social, cultural and religious communities 
to promote social cohesion. 
 
6. P6 Prelim English and Mother Tongue Languages Oral Exams (Wednesday, 23 July and Thursday, 24 

July)  
 

The P6 Prelim English and Mother Tongue Languages Oral Examinations will be conducted on Wednesday, 23 
July, and Thursday, 24 July, from 2pm to 5pm. Students will be dismissed from school once they have completed 
their oral examination for the day. For P6 students taking NTIL, foreign language in-lieu of Mother Tongue 
Language (MTL) or are exempted from MTL, they will only need to stay back in school on the day of their English 
or Foundation English oral examination. 
 
7. Primary 5 Cohort Camp 2024 (Monday, 28 July to Wednesday, 30 July) 
 

Our Primary 5 students will be attending their cohort camp on Monday, 28 July to Wednesday, 30 July. This year's 
camp is held in MOE Labrador Outdoor Adventure Learning Centre and will be residential, with our students 
staying in 3 days and 2 nights. More details on the camp will be shared to parents and students closer to the date. 
 
8. School Emergency Preparedness Exercise 
 

We wish to inform you that our school will be conducting the second emergency preparedness exercise in July, 
during school hours. As part of the SGSecure framework to safeguard Singapore and our way of life, this exercise 
aims to ensure the safety and well-being of all students and staff by preparing them to respond to emergencies in 
the school premises and be familiar with the safety and evacuation procedures.  
 
SGSecure is a movement to build the resilience of our community and aims to sensitise, train and mobilise the 
community during emergencies. SGSecure focuses on three core actions [Staying Alert (Vigilance), Staying 
United (Cohesion), Staying Strong (Resilience)] that every one of us can do during emergencies. 
 
The well-being of all students and staff is important to us. We seek your understanding and support for the 
upcoming emergency preparedness exercise. 
 
9. Road Safety Advice 

 

The Land Transport Authority (LTA) is carrying out road works to install a sheltered walkway outside Gate A of 
our school. The work is estimated to be completed at around end July. During this time, directional and information 
signs will be placed to guide pedestrians. We seek your understanding and support to remind your child/ward to 
adhere to these signs and observe safety when walking along the road at Gate A. 
 
Railings have also been installed at the centre divider of Yishun Ring Road. For your child’s/ward’s safety, please 
remind them to continue to use the signalized pedestrian crossings when crossing the road.  
 
 
We thank you for your strong partnership with us in your child/ ward’s primary education journey. Together, let 
us develop and nurture our students to be resilient and to strive towards excellence in all that they seek to do. 
 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
Ms Baey Ee-Lyn 
Principal 
 
 
 


